
The Remote Australia 
Employment Service will 
replace the Community 
Development Program 
on 1 November 2025

What will change?
You might get a new provider, or you 
may have the same provider.

How will I know if  
I have a new provider?
Look out for posters in your community 
with details of your community’s provider. 
Your provider will contact you to set up a 
meeting and develop a Job Plan with you. 

What do I need to do?
You don’t need to do anything. Your current 
CDP services will continue to support you 
and we will make sure there is a smooth 
transition between your services.

If you need to update your contact 
details, please do so via: 

	 Online via myGov – Sign in and go to 
‘My details’ to update information. 

	 Express Plus Centrelink app – Update 
income, assets, and personal 
details using your phone. 

	 Centrelink phone self-service – Call 
1800 805 260 and follow the prompts.

	 First Nations peoples – call the Centrelink 
Indigenous Call Centre on 1800 136 380

For more information
If you have any questions, you can  
find out more about the RAES by  
scanning the QR code or visiting  
niaa.gov.au/remote-jobs/jobseekers

http://niaa.gov.au/remote-jobs/jobseekers

